(Published 3/11/2009)
Dear Gazette Editor,
 

There the Gazette goes again, disguising opinion as news. The headline, "Item Would Aid Economic Development" (3/7), is nothing but opinion disguised as news. Raising taxes from the private sector in order to spend it on the private sector cannot create jobs, it can merely move them around. Can you fill a swimming pool by taking water from one end and pouring it into the other end? I think not. A more truthful headline would be, "Supporters of 1A Believe It Would Aid Economic Development, But Others Disagree". Furthermore, the jobs taken from the private sector in taxes would be replaced by jobs chosen by the public sector through political spending. Do we actually believe that the City Council has the wisdom and expertise to decide just what "jobs" it should create? Again, I think not. Vote no on 1A.
 

Thank you,
Paul Prentice, Ph.D. 
